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Although I am not a resident of the Virginia City Highlands, I am a property owner in Storey
County and, as such, I have an interest in matters relative to the quality of life in the county.

My concern is an "antenna farm" being erected at the Panamint Rd location referenced in the
complaint form. There are a number of tall masts already installed at that location and, as I
understand, one or two more extremely tall masts in the process of being installed. I observed this
unsightly situation when in the VC Highlands several weeks ago and was appalled by the negative
impact it has on the natural beauty of the area. The owner of the property and the builder of the
masts clearly has no regard for his neighbors or the Highlands environment.

The issues here are the unsightly nature of the masts and antennas and the rights of neighbors and
others to enjoy a reasonably natural skyline and an uncluttered view of nature ... one of the
reasons for living in the VC Highlands in particular and Storey County in general.

I have been told that the owner of the antenna masts claims that he is supporting Storey County
Emergency Management and is authorized by them to install the same, other rules and agency
regulations notwithstanding. Being a former State Director of Emergency Management, I find
this hard to believe ... even in these days of Homeland Security intrusion into many aspects of
our lives.

I would request that installation of additional antennas at the subject location be halted at once,
based first on aesthetic grounds and then, after thorough county investigation, on legal grounds
growing out of the likely findings of violations of FCC rules, county building codes and VC
Highlands homeowner association rules which are applicable to antennas/masts. In addition, I
question the validity of any Emergency Management orders or authorizations regarding
antennas/masts at the subject location (if such orders or authorizations actually exist). Certainly,
the owner of the property in question must be operating well beyond reasonable bounds and is in
violation of the rules of one if not all of the entities mentioned.


